Jakarta, June 10, 2022
Dear Pastor Wee

Greetings in the precious name of our Lord and Saviour, Jesus Christ,

We would like to thank you for your love and support for the Lord’s works here in
Indonesia. It's our prayer and hope daily that you are always be in good health and in
the joy of the Lord. Thank you for praying for Pak Haryanto.

We'd like to inform you that in the recent prayer letter, we mentioned about the land
being prayed for that our church (FIBC) has covered the cost. Thank you very much for
your prayers. We never intended to write it to you.

We rejoice to share with you the missions work of FIBC for the last one month or so.

BRO. EBEN SIMAMORA

Our former student, was sent out
early of May to take over the
pastoral work at Marturia
Independent Baptist Church (whose
pastor was promoted | glory last
April) in East Jakarta

Bro. Andi Bu’ulolo (left) and
Bro. Fasri Darman Hulu (right)
we’ll be sent out to Medan on
June 14, 2022. Please pray for
them.

Thank you once again.
Regards in the Lord Jesus,

Ptr. Markus Suyatno



